
 

 

 

 
 
  

Dear Mr O’Hanlon 
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended and the Infrastructure Planning (Examination 
Procedure Rules 2010 – the A303 (Amesbury to Berwick Down) Development 
Consent Order 
Request for Comments from All Interested Parties 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 13th July 2022 inviting comment from all Interested Parties 
on the National Highways response to Secretary of State’s letter dated 20th June 2022 in 
relation to the A303 Amesbury to Berwick Down (Stonehenge) road improvement scheme.   
 
Wiltshire Council has reviewed the material and its response is contained within the 
attached document. 
 
I trust that the information in the attached is helpful for the Secretary of State when 
considering the re-determination of the Application.  However, if you require any further 
information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Parvis Khansari 
Corporate Director – Place 
 

 
   

 

Enclosed: Wiltshire Council Response August 2022 

3rd August 2022 

 
Kevin O’Hanlon 
Transport Infrastructure Planning Unit 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
London 
SW1P 4DR 

Wiltshire Council 
County Hall 

Bythesea Road  
Trowbridge  

Wiltshire 
                                      BA14 8JN 

 
Your ref: TR010025 AFP022 
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